
 
Term Two 

18th  May, 2023 Message from Monique 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

I cannot believe we are at the end of Week 4, time is flying 

by! We have had an eventful fortnight with our Mothers’ 

Day afternoon tea, a visit from Emme the wellbeing dog, 

athletics carnival at Morrison Reserve and at Christmas 

Hills and a visit from numeracy educational consultant, Mi-

chael Minus. The highlight for me was the student perfor-

mance for all mums and visitors last Friday. The staff were 

proud of them, the visitors were proud and based on the 

look on the students’ faces they were proud of themselves, 

fantastic effort. Thank you to everyone who attended and a 

big thank you to the team who put the afternoon tea to-

gether. I hope all of our mums enjoyed a fun and relaxing 

Mother’s Day.  

I am still working my way through scheduling catch ups to 

meet with each of you. If we haven’t met or arranged a 

meeting yet, I will be in contact very soon. As always, 

please feel free to contact me via email, 

monique.rankin@education.vic.gov.au if you think we 

need to chat sooner. Alternatively, contact the school on 03 

9730 1238 and I will get back to you as soon as possible. 

 

Important Dates for    

Term 2 

14th-16th June - Smile Squad 
visit 

23rd June - Last day of Term 2 
(2.30 dismissal) 

 

 

Dates to Remember  

Term 1 - Monday 30 January 
2023 - Thursday 6 April 
2023 

Term 2 -  Monday 24 April 2023 
- Friday 23 June 2023 

Term 3 - Monday 10 July 2023 - 
Friday 15 September 2023 

Term 4 - Monday 2 October 
2023 - Wednesday  

20 December 2023 



 Emme the Wellbeing Dog 

 

Emme is a two-year-old cavoodle and a wellbeing dog at 

Montmorency South Primary School. She came to visit the 

students at Christmas Hills on Monday, 15th of May. Re-

search indicates that students who work with wellbeing 

dogs experience increased motivation for learning. Wellbe-

ing dogs can also increase school attendance, help students 

gain confidence, decrease learner anxiety behaviours and 

help students learn how to build trusting relationships. 

Emme loved the students at Christmas Hills and I have a 

feeling she may just come and visit us again very soon! 

 

Educational Support Staff Appreciation Day 

Tuesday, 16th of May was ES Appreciation Day. The education support staff at Christ-

mas Hills Primary school are warm, caring, motivated and dedicated to the students, 

teachers and families at our school and we are incredibly lucky to have such talented 

support staff. We are having a special morning tea on Wednesday to celebrate them and 

show our appreciation. A big thank you to Jodie, Catherine, Donna and Georgia – we all 

adore you!  

Staff News 

Georgia Dunn will be changing her work days as of next week. Due to personal commit-

ments, including her university course to become a teacher starting in July, she request-

ed some flexibility in her hours. Depending on her commitments outside of Christmas 

Hills she will be working 2-3 days per week. Please join me in wishing her all the very 

best with her Education Degree; what an amazing and dedicated teacher she will be in a 

few years’ time! 



Athletics Carnival 

Thank you to all Bunjil students and their families for 

their flexibility when we had no other choice but to can-

cel our attendance at the athletics carnival on Monday. It 

was disappointing, however we appreciated the under-

standing from everyone. Thank you to Briony and Belin-

da (pre-service teacher) who seamlessly adapted and 

made a special athletics day right here at Christmas Hills. 

A big congratulations also to Hunter, who was able to 

participate at Morrison Reserve and won a ribbon! What 

an achievement for your first ever athletics day.  

 

Chooks! We need volunteers! 

The students have been doing a great job of looking after the chooks, collecting the eggs 

and making sure they have food and water. At least once per week, ideally on a Friday it 

would be great if a family could volunteer to sweep it out, replace the hay, do a thorough 

clean out and make sure there is plenty of food and water for over the weekend. You don’t 

need to do it every week, but if we have a few volunteers we can take it in turns. If you would 

ever like to take the keys home over the weekend and visit the chooks on a Saturday or Sun-

day, please let Monique know. Don’t forget we have eggs for sale too. 12 eggs are $6 and 18 

eggs are $10. We use money we collect for the eggs to buy food and hay for the chooks.  



Dear Parents 
The smile squad will be visiting our school in June. If you are interested in your child attending, please fill 
out the forms online. 
We are now using an electronic consent form for Smile Squad, making consenting to services even easi-
er. 
 
 
Smile Squad is coming to this school 
Dear Christmas Hills Primary families, 
The Smile Squad team from Health Ability are coming to our school soon. 
Smile Squad is the Victorian Government free school dental program. 
This means all students can get a free dental check-up, preventive services, and treatment at school. 
 
How to access free dental care 
We need your consent before we can provide services. Consent is usually provided by a parent or guardi-
an. 
Sign up to Smile Squad at: https://bit.ly/smilesquadvic 

OR use the below QR code: 

Please complete and submit the consent form by 9th of June 2023. 
The healthAbility Smile Squad look forward to seeing you soon. 
Kind regards, 
Michelle Duclos  
Smile Squad Coordinator 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2Fsmilesquadvic&data=05%7C01%7Cjodie.finster%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cb27b4c13afb74c0c9be008db461f8790%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638180873471564867%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ


We Need Your Help 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 




